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“Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 5th July 2016 at London Beach at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Ken Mulholland, Trevor Bingham, Jean Curteis, David Curteis, Rosemary Dayborn, Sandra Sutters, John Hoad, John Link, Colin Barnes, Lindsey Hammond, Rob Solly, Raymond Crawfurd, Harry Hickmott
Apologies: Lorna Mulholland, Mike & Rosie Dewdney, Parveen & Priyanka Goyal, Jo Vos, 
 Jamie & Liz Entwhistle. Heather Barnes, 
Minutes of Last Meeting and Matters Arising:
The minutes were approved and signed.

“Bites” Spring & Summer Edition
This edition has been completed and mostly delivered.
Our thanks to Trevor and Rosemary for its production and to all who contributed.
Sandra was concerned that there was too much focus on the Village Hall dominating the front page and not enough on the community group.  Trevor held his hand up to arranging the layout so hopefully next time will focus on the village generally.

Ken pointed out that St Michaels Bites is simply published by the Group and not just about Group promotion.  The content embraces the total village in which the hall plays a major part as a key community asset. It was totally fitting therefore that in this edition the Party in the Park article should be a main feature.

Next issue is expected to be out mid November, so copy will be required end of October.

First draft of the bites will be sent to all for comments

Party in Park 
Sandra expressed concern that the Village Hall “Party in the Park” event had been organised “behind the back” of the Community Group. Ken responded he’d informed the Group of the initiative at several  past meetings. Post meeting note: Minutes dated 26th April and 25th May refer.
Pump
Ken advised  he’d been contacted by a Dick Williamson who runs a “village pump directory”

requesting information on our village pump.

(Colin Young  to be asked for information.)
Post Meeting – Jean spoke to Mick George who confirms that the pump has always been there in his lifetime but seems to think that it had been repositioned. – There may be something recorded in St Michaels Memories?
Jubilee Tree
Rosemary has had a look at the mutilated tree in the Rec and it seems to be reshooting very

nicely so we will leave alone for now. Ironwork surround to be tidied up and made safe.

Ken informed the Group that Jeff Hickmott had kindly offered to donate a 7’ Jubilee tree from his garden should we decide to replace the damaged tree or indeed to plant elsewhere. It was agreed to not proceed at this time. KM has since thanked Jeff for his most generous offer. 
Loan of Equipment for PIP
Ken enquired if the Village Hall could borrow the groups leads, bunting, gazebo’s etc for the 

Fund raising event on 27th August in view of the fact that the Hall stores some of this material at no cost to the group and loans out chairs and tables when needed. This was agreed by all present. Jean reminded Ken that leads may need pat testing – this to be checked.

Christmas Tree
Sandra engaged electrician to come and check out tree and advise.  Connectors burnt out due to incorrect connection and water ingress.  All connections have now been colour coded and numbered.  Electrician to carry out the necessary repairs

The Switch-On continues to be 4th December as previously agreed.

Ox Green
After further inspection it was reported by John Hoads that only 2 posts require replacement, and then all posts should be capped to prevent ingress of water. Ken had previously agreed with TTC and recommended that 8 should be replaced. . John was requested to contact Lee (TTC Maintenance Manager) and progress this directly. 
Following a long & heated discussion during which alternative names for the Green were mentioned, the following clearly defined proposal was made by Raymond Crawfurd and seconded by John Link
"We should ask Cllr Mike Hill, our KCC representative, whether 
the KCC has any objection to the informal use of part of the Green by 
the Fat Ox as a place of remembrance for local people". To amplify this, 
we could explain to Mike Hill that we are thinking of a cordoned off 
area to be used for the planting of poppy crosses at Remembrance time”.
For the proposal – 10  (Note 2 members had already left the room prior to the vote)

Abstentions – 1   ( KM ) 

Against - 0

Ken expressed his reservations and reasons for abstaining at this moment in time.
Albeit fine for a commemorative bench and a tree, he felt the location may not be ideal for a memorial garden abutting the noisy & dangerous A28 and the adjacent popular Fat Ox pub.  Not exactly conducive for personal remembrance or reflection. We already have 2 Churches, the Millennium Garden and a Cenotaph for this. 
The green itself is not in St Michaels but in Tenterden North Ward

The area already looks fantastic thanks to the continued maintenance from John. Further development and embellishment may detract from this lovely green dependent upon it’s nature and scale. 
Our group is self appointed with no mandate from the public at large. A proposal of this nature involving land use and or name creation should involve formal consultation not just with the local authorities such as KCC who own the land but, with the people of St Michaels and arguably North Ward where it’s located.   
Post Meeting Note from KM - As a ward councillor I’m more than happy to reconsider my position on this if the concept is more fully thought through and a formal consultation then sought with the people of St Michaels resulting in a favourable outcome for the proposal. 
I appreciate it’s very difficult but, as a group we have to strive to engage with and take on board the views and opinions of all sections of our community, not just the few who turn up at meetings.  
Finance: 

Our opening bank balance was £2,004.89, paid in £509.50 (returned money from farewell tea party and 12pence interest) paid out £67.96 for flowers at The Point and £306.00 for printing of St. Michaels Bites - giving a closing balance of £2,130.57
.
It was noted that Kevin from Stanley George had started to weed the triangle area. Post Meeting – This has been completed by Rosemary. Thanks to both, the triangle is now  looking good again.
Jean asked about looking ahead re the purchase or making of angels for Christmas.

Raymond to investigate the possibility of them being made by the schools and Rob will investigate costings for purchase ready made.

Both will report back to next meeting.

Raymond advised that there would be a “Food for Thought” service in the Church on Sunday.
Jean advised that she and David had visited Gainsford and attended Eileen’s service, and how welcoming the villagers had been.
Trevor said that we are a good and solid group who had the villager’s interests at heart.

This was endorsed by Ken
Next Meeting : Monday 12th  September – 7.30pm London Beach
Meeting closed at 9.10pm
